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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF GAMING

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, August 3, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.

PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building

MINUTES APPROVED:
September 7, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   

John Mancus, Vice Chairman, Public Member

Frank Long, Chairman, Public Member

Thomas Trader, Public Member

Roland Neeman, DE Volunteer Fireman’s Association Member

Ronald Mosher, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General

Philip Bangle, Deputy Attorney General

James Collins, Director

Sam Nickerson, Investigative Unit

Jean Betley, Investigative Unit

Sherry Clark, Administrative Specialist II

ALSO PRESENT 

Joyce Talley

Brandon Buglio

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Long called the meeting to order at 1:07 p.m. 

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the July 6, 2006 meeting.  Mr. Neeman made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Mosher.  The motion was unanimously carried.
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Proposal to Deny

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Minquas Fire Company.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Re-reviewed of Application for Tournament

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Friends for Responsible Pet Care.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Executive Session

Review of Individual License Applications

Mr. Long announced at 1:15 p.m. that the Board will enter into Executive Session to discuss and review the Individual License Applications.  The Board of Gaming reviewed the Individual License Applications submitted by the following:


Dwayne Johnson


Thomas C. Sweeney


Brian Tapley


Linda Dudeck


Charles King


Edward Synoski

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to table the application submitted by Dwayne Johnson due to the information from the SBI Unit.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to deny the application submitted by Thomas C. Sweeney due to failure to submit requested information.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to table the application submitted by Brian Tapley due to the information from the SBI Unit.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application submitted by Linda Dudeck.  The motion was unanimously carried.
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Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application submitted by Charles King.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application submitted by Edward Synoski.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Executive session adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Review of Original Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Applications submitted by the following:


St. James Church


Nur Temple A.A.O.N.M.S.

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Applications submitted by the following:


St. Polycarp Church


Sussex Central Football Boosters


Oblates of St. Francis DeSales


Dover Elks Lodge #1903


Nanticoke Memorial Hospital - Employee Activity Committee


Seaford Moose Lodge #1728


Kiwanis Club of Greater Millsboro


Laurel Lioness Club


Beebe Medical Center School of Nursing

Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Bowers Ladies Auxiliary.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application for the August 17, 2006 event only.  The motion was unanimously carried

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Xi Sigma Chapter of Beta Sigma Phi Sorority.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to table the application for the following:
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1. The organization did not submit a copy of the IRS tax exemption letter for Beta Sigma Phi which is required under Section 170 or Section 501(a) or 501 (c)(3) stating that the organization is a charitable organization as defined by the IRS.

2. Also the organization did not submit a list of the baskets and their retail value (not to exceed $1000.00).
The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Delaware Veterans Inc., Post #2.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application for the events up to August 2, 2007 because no license shall be effective for a period of more than 1 year from the date it was issued(Title 28 Chapter 11 §1134(a).   The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Millsboro Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application contingent upon receipt of supporting documents indicating that the organization can provide for needy families.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Hartly Volunteer Fire Company.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application with the exception for the month of July 2006 events because the board can not approve and event(s) that has already passed.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Mill Creek Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a revised application with the correct signature and notary (not the same person).  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Charitable Gambling Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by the following:


The Arden Club


Laurel American Legion Post #19


Farmington Volunteer Fire Company


Ministry of Caring, Inc.


Review of Raffle Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Raffle Application submitted by Nur Temple A.A.O.N.M.S.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the contingent upon receipt of the date the prizes will be awarded.  The motion was unanimously carried.
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The Board of Gaming reviewed the Raffle Application submitted by Ministry of Caring, 
Inc.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Application(s) for Tournament

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Applications for Tournament submitted by the following:


Milford Elks Lodge #2401


David C. Harrison American Legion Post #14


Delaware State Trooper Association


Georgetown Volunteer Fire Company, Inc.


Houston Volunteer Fire Company, Inc.

Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by South Bowers Fire Company, Inc.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a revised application with the notary signature.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Discussion on wristbands for Texas Hold'em Tournaments

Mr. Long informed the board that the Investigative Unit indicated there were some issues at some Texas Hold'em Tournaments with who was responsible for supplying the required wristbands.  Sam Nickerson, Investigative Unit indicated that some organizations were using rubber bands as wristbands and suggested that the third party vendor supply the wristbands and possibly charge the organizations a fee for supplying the wristbands.  Brandon Buglio, Aces Full Entertainment indicated that his company has a two (2) chip system and that marking the wristbands is time consuming.  The board suggested the use of Tyvek wristbands and informed Mr. Buglio that the wristbands are required by law and they identify the players of the tournament.  

OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (FOR DISCUSSION ONLY)

Brandon Buglio, Aces Full Entertainment informed the board that his company is considering renovation of a hall to conduct Casino Night events and needs clarification on the rules and regulations pertaining to the wagering limits on the poker games.  The board informed Mr. Buglio that his company would have to following the current rules and regulations that are set forth at this time.

Mr. Long announced that the workshop to discuss and amend the drafts of the changes for Chapters 11, 15 and 18 of Title 28 will be held on Wednesday, October 18, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
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John Mancus informed the board that the New Budget Act has increased the meeting attendance fee from $50.00 to $100.00 per meeting and that the number of meetings has increased from 10 to 15.  He also informed the board that the mileage fee has increased.

Mr. Long addressed James Collins, Director with some ideas from the Gaming Control Board.  A brief discussion was held pertaining to the ideas requested from the board and there will be further discussion.
Public Comment

There was no public comment at this meeting.
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 7, 206 at 1:00 in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Trader made a moton seconded by Mr. Neeman to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 3:37 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Clark

Administrative Specialist II
